
1

Michele King

From: Rhoda Fry  <fryhouse@earthlink.net>
Sent: Tuesday, February 05, 2019 9:41 AM
To: Board of Directors
Subject: RE: Concerns about threat to Stevens Creek Resevoir Water Quality
Attachments: CityofCupertinoLettertoCou-3mb.pdf

Dear Santa Clara Valley Water District Board Members, 
 
Thank you for your response. The City of Cupertino has asked the County to have the quarries cease and desist new 
operations that threaten our water quality. Please refer to the attached letter. 
 
Please include this email along with the attached at the next Board Meeting public comment. It is good to know that 
Valley Water is concerned about Stevens Creek Reservoir water quality. WE NEED MORE FROM YOU. 
 
We need more than your concern and ask that you write a public letter to the County Board of Supervisors and 
County Staff to request action on threats to our water quality.  
 
For years, the County knew that it was allowing our water quality to be threatened by its lax oversight at Stevens Creek 
Quarry (and Permanente Quarry, for that matter, which culminated in multiple lawsuits); yet it allowed the Quarry to 
expand its operations in May 2018. When the City of Cupertino learned of these threats, City staff investigated and 
discovered that the County was allowing the two quarries, Lehigh Hanson Permanente Quarry owned by 
HeidelbergCement, Germany and Stevens Creek Quarry, to engage in activities that were against the County’s own 
regulations and State law. The attached letter is the outcome of the City’s numerous attempts for civic discourse with 
the County. The letter asks that the County make the two quarries cease and desist in their new operations with a 
deadline of February 8, 2019. 
 
The series of events along with the attached letter can be found on the City of Cupertino’s webpage here: 
https://www.cupertino.org/our-city/city-news/increased-truck-traffic-between-lehigh-quarry-and-stevens-creek-quarry  
 
The link below provides more issues at Stevens Creek Quarry including a 55+ foot tall earthen dam that has been built 
(likely without permits) across the street from Stevens Creek Reservoir. 
https://www.sccgov.org/sites/dpd/DocsForms/Documents/1253_2017_MRRC.pdf  
 
Thank you for doing what you can to protect our water resources. It is unfortunate that the City did what the County 
should have done. I do think that we might assure more progress toward protecting our water quality if the Board were 
to support the City’s letter. 
 
Thank You, 
Rhoda Fry 
PS, Supervisor Simitian’s annual meeting at the City of Cupertino is tightly choreographed and has never produced any 
results; we go so that the County knows we care. 

From: Melissa Stone [mailto:mstone@valleywater.org] On Behalf Of Board of Directors 
Sent: Friday, February 01, 2019 1:26 PM 
To: 'Rhoda Fry ' 
Cc: Board of Directors 
Subject: RE: Concerns about threat to Stevens Creek Resevoir Water Quality 
 
Sent on behalf of Chair LeZotte and Vice‐Chair Hsueh 
 
Dear Ms. Fry, 
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Thank you for your email dated January 16, 2019, regarding recent activities at the Stevens Creek Quarry and Lehigh Hanson 
facilities. The Santa Clara Valley Water District (District) mission is to provide Silicon Valley with safe, clean water for a healthy 
life, environment, and economy; a key element of which is to protect creeks and groundwater from pollutants. Stevens Creek 
Reservoir is an important water supply facility that stores local runoff for future support of aquatic habitat in Stevens Creek and 
recharge local groundwater aquifers. The dam’s location near these two industrial facilities ensures our continued interest in 
their effects on water quality in the reservoir and creek.   
  
Although the District does not regulate land use or development in the county, District staff does act in an advisory role on 
surface and groundwater quality in the Stevens and Permanente Creek watersheds through periodic interagency meetings held 
to coordinate environmental regulatory issues related to Lehigh Hansen.  County Board Supervisor Joseph Simitian hosts annual 
public meetings on Lehigh Hanson issues.  The next meeting is scheduled for February 28, 2019 from 7 to 9 p.m. at the Cupertino 
Community Hall, located at 10350 Torre Avenue in Cupertino.  Please contact Christopher Hoem, County Department of 
Planning and Development at (408) 299‐5784, for specific information.  
  
District staff will continue to engage with the regulatory agencies on both Lehigh Hanson and Stevens Creek Quarry water 
quality concerns. We will also be following the response to the Water Board requirements and will be especially interested in 
the monitoring report that Stevens Creek Quarry is required to provide in mid‐May 2019.  We will work with County staff to 
address any serious water quality issues that threaten inflows into the reservoir.   
  
Again, thank you for taking the time to bring your concerns to our attention, and for supporting the District’s efforts to ensure a 
safe, clean water supply. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Linda J. LeZotte                         
Chair/Board of Directors             
 

 
Nai Hsueh  
Vice Chair/Board of Directors 
 
C‐19‐0013 
 
 

From: Rhoda Fry [mailto:fryhouse@earthlink.net]  
Sent: Wednesday, January 16, 2019 5:54 PM 
To: Board of Directors <board@valleywater.org> 
Subject: Concerns about threat to Stevens Creek Resevoir Water Quality 
 

Dear Santa Clara Valley Water District Board Members, 
 
Please include this email and the attached for the public comment section of the next board meeting. 
 
I am very concerned about a new manufacturing operation that could threaten the water quality at Stevens 
Creek Reservoir and Stevens Creek. 
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Beginning in May 2018, Stevens Creek Quarry began importing mined materials from the Lehigh Hanson 
Quarry for processing into construction aggregate. Mined materials from Lehigh Hanson are known to create 
water pollution (and legal action from the EPA and the Sierra Club: 
https://www.losaltosonline.com/news/sections/news/297-news-features/50181-) 
 
In November 2018, the Water Boards ordered Stevens Creek Quarry to perform water testing for pollution 
created by their operations and in particular, potential pollution created by newly imported mined materials. 
Test results are due by May 2019. 
 
It is inconceivable, that Santa Clara County could allow this significant change in manufacturing operations 
at Stevens Creek Quarry without first explicitly permitting it. Santa Clara County has a reputation for lax 
management of mines in its jurisdiction that has led to permanent pollution.  
 
Attached please find a letter that describes the issues pertaining to this new business, an 18-year history of 
County negligence, and the letter from the Water Boards. 
 
We ask that you protect our water supply. 
 
Sincerely, 
Rhoda Fry, Cupertino Resident 
fryhouse@earthlink.net 408 - 529 - 3560 
 

 

Virus-free. www.avg.com  
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